Buile Hill Hall
Salford City Council chiefs have named the Wilkinson Corporation as their preferred development partner for the Buile Hill Mansion site.

Planning bosses have recommended that the Wilkinson Corporation be asked to carry out further detailed work on their proposals to give a new future to the impressive building as a hotel, conference and function venue. Lead member for property, Cllr David Lancaster, along with Cllr Maureen Lea, Cllr John Cullen and Patsy Leatham from the Friends of Buile Hill accepted the recommendation.

The decision will allow detailed proposals for the building to be worked up and submitted for planning approval. If the proposals are approved, and the planning application is granted, this will enable the sale of the site to the Wilkinson Corporation.

The historic mansion house in Buile Hill Park is currently not in use, but city council property bosses have said they want to see a new future for the building, and invited and examined detailed proposals from bidders interested in working on the mansion and adjoining land currently forming parts of a works depot.

Earlier this year, they invited proposals from developers for a second time, after a first appeal for ideas didn't produce acceptable plans. Out of six responses, they whittled that down to a shortlist of two proposals.

City council bosses last year backed an unsuccessful bid from historic building experts the Georgian Group to step up the house's current grade II listed status to grade II*.

But since the building's closure as a museum around five years ago, it has been empty. City bosses have ensured basic conservation and maintenance has been carried out to protect external and internal features of the 1820s mansion.

House of Commons architect Sir Charles Barry built the original house, which was extended in the 1860s. It was granted its grade II listed status in 1980, and Buile Hill Park, in which the house stands, is also grade II listed.

The hall is Sir Charles Barry's first recorded complete domestic commission. It is also Barry's only recorded Greek Villa, and parallels exist between it and the Royal Manchester Institution, now the Manchester City Art Gallery, his only Greek public building.

One planning application has already been considered for the house which would have seen it brought back into use as a hotel. It has been closed to the public for around four years since it closed as a museum.

The bid for grade II* listed status came after the Georgian Group were asked for their views as part of the consultation on those proposals.

Said Salford City Council's lead member for property Cllr David Lancaster: "We have always said that we are keen to work with anyone who can help us bring this extraordinary building back to life. Buile Hill Mansion is vital to our proposals for the wider restoration of historic Buile Hill Park, and is needed to help our bid for national lottery funding to achieve that restoration.

"We have received some interesting ideas, which we have examined closely. We have had to identify a realistic scheme that has a hard business case, as well as maintaining public access to the building itself. We are also determined that the developer, will work with local residents, conservation societies and residents to achieve a truly first class scheme which adds to what Buile Hill Park has to offer as our city's top park."
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